Minutes – Aspen Grove Annual Meeting

September 3, 2000

11:00 am

Adult Clubhouse

Northstar Swim & Racquet Club

The meeting was called to order at 11:10 by President Reagor. It was announced that a quorum was in place through a combination of members present and proxies held by the Board. 

Minutes of the September 5, 1999 Annual Meeting were approved. 

The Board of Directors and management were introduced as follows:

President – Leo Saunders, Vice President – Bob Williams

Secretary / Treasurer - Liz Reagor, Director-at-large -
Laura Sites-Reynolds Property Managers – Bridget Brokaw & Peter Miller

Mrs. Reagor, the Association’s member of the Northstar Development Advisory Committee, reported on East West Partner’s Development Plans. Homeowners expressed their concerns over the developer’s plans, which were 1) changes effecting Aspen Grove and the homeowners, and 2) changes effecting Northstar and its quality of life. After discussion of the expansion of the Village parking lot towards the tower buildings, it was moved, seconded, and passed that an adequate setback of 300’ with a buffer including the existing trees between the parking lot be requested in writing from the developer. It was moved, seconded, and passed that the Association seek a written agreement with the developer to maintain the “ski back” from the resort to Aspen Grove during and after the entire development process. 

Mr. Miller presented the Financial Report, which included a review of the July 31, 2000 balance sheet, and the November 1999 through July 2000 income and expense report. Mr. Miller also reported that a proposed 2001 Budget, Estimated 10/31/00 Statement of Fund Balances, and 2001 Replacement Reserve Worksheet had been reviewed and approved by the Board at a meeting prior to the Annual Meeting. No monthly fee increase was proposed. The tower buildings utility fees for the past year will be audited and adjusted for the unit owner’s monthly utility fees.

Mr. Saunders reported that the Association had excess income over expenses for the current fiscal year. After discussion, the attached resolution concerning IRS Req. 1.227-1 was moved, seconded, and passed by the membership.

Mrs. Reynolds reported that a walk through inspection of the property was done during the summer. A list of items requiring maintenance was prepared and presented to the Property Manager for action.

Mr. Miller presented the Maintenance Report. The following summer / fall maintenance and replacement projects were discussed:

1) Building trim painting of units 3052-3132 will be completed in the fall. In the spring tower units’ trim will be painted and all units will be stained. The work is being done by Sierra Paint & Chemical. 

2) Window washing of all units will be done in the late fall by Quality Window Washing. A man lift will be rented to do the high windows in the tower buildings.
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3) Spalling foundation work will be done in the spring and summer of 2001. The contractor who previously did foundation work and installed French drains is unable to continue with this scale of work due to insurance limitations. A contractor with the appropriate insurance coverage will be lined up for the work. 

4) The CAMCO maintenance crew will be applying Xypex to deck piers in the fall to retard spalling and extend their lives. 

5) The CAMCO crew has done brush removal during the summer to comply with the Northstar Fire Department’s defensible space program.

It was reported that due to the ongoing bear problems at Aspen Grove and the active involvement of The Bear Preservation League, the Board had recently approved a $200 contribution to the League.

Mr. Williams reported that the Association was awaiting the 2000/2001 contract with Northstar Security. At the next meeting the Board will review its specifics and see that they are enforced. 

In New Business the following was discussed:

1) A homeowner expressed concerns about the safety of his family with loose dogs roaming the property. Homeowners and guests seem to be disregarding the leash law. It was requested that 1) signs be posted stating, “dogs must be on leashes.” 2)  a strongly worded letter be written to rental companies regarding the leash law and fines of $50 to $75 for violations. Included will be the NPOA leash law enforcement policy.

2) Owners and renters parking trailers, rv’s, and boats in the Association’s lots should use Northstar’s E lot. The cost for storage there is $10 per week and $30 per month. 

3)
It was requested that photo cell sensors be installed in the tower buildings for common area light activation.

Election of the Board of Directors for 2001/2001 was held. Mike Abel was nominated to fill the vacant director seat. It was moved, seconded, and passed to reelect the current directors and Mr. Abel by acclamation.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller, CPM, CCAM

Property Manager 

